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 Upcoming Events  

For event details, visit the Region 6 website or a 

specific chorus website.  If you have an event to 

promote on the Region 6 Event Calendar, please 

send details to Lori Scott. 

 

 

 

Reminders from Susan  

Submitted by Susan Krisnik, 

Rgion 6 Management Team Leader 

I canôt wait to see everyone at DD/SASS on 

June 17-18, 2022!  We are up to 120 in our 

workshop chorus ï how fun will that be!   

A few points/reminders about DD/SASS 

Late registration: 

If you still want to register for this amazing 

event, you can.  Contact Molly Robertson at 

mollytenor@gmail.com.  You will have to 

reserve your own rooms:  Booking 

Link to Hilton 

Details for the weekend: 

You can get all the details in my monthly 

newsletter coming out on June 1, 2022 and on 

the Region 6 website regionsix.org 

Times for Friday night: 

A reminder about time for Friday night, June 17, 

2022.  Social hour starts at 5 pm.  Dinner at 6 

pm.   Region 6 Celebration starts at 7 pm.   

Songs for Saturday: 

The workshop chorus will be singing One Fine 

Day, Locomotion, and Itôs The Music That 

Brings Us Together.  Make sure you have 

learned these songs.  We will be reviewing them 

and learning choreography on Saturday 

morning, then in the afternoon, Joan Boutilier 

will coach the chorus with a wonderful Region 6 

Director directing each song.  We will also be 

16-17 Jun Region Celebration/DD/SASS 
(Rochester, MN) 

20-24 Jul IES (San Antonio, TX) 

13 Aug Sandy Bergersen celebration 

12-17 Sep SAI Convention (Phoenix, AZ) 

  

  

REGIONAL MANAGEMENT TEAM 

SUSAN KRISNIK ς TEAM LEADER 

LYLA LARSON ς EVENTS COORDINATOR 

MEGAN ARGALL ς DIRECTOR COORDINATOR 

TERRI CALVERT ς EDUCATION COORDINATOR 

 LINDA RUBIS ς MEMBERSHIP COORDINATOR 

AUDRA FREEMAN ς FINANCE COORDINATOR 

CAROL MORGAN ς COMMUNICATIONS COORDINATOR 

MOLLY ROBERTSON - MARKETING COORDINATOR 

For contact information, see the Region 6 website 
Members-only section> Documents> Regional Directory 

 

https://www.regionsix.org/dbpage.php?pg=home
mailto:communications@regionsix.org
mailto:mollytenor@gmail.com
https://www.hilton.com/en/book/reservation/deeplink/?ctyhocn=RSTDTDT&groupCode=CDTSWE&arrivaldate=2022-06-17&departuredate=2022-06-19&cid=OM,WW,HILTONLINK,EN,DirectLink&fromId=HILTONLINKDIRECT
https://www.hilton.com/en/book/reservation/deeplink/?ctyhocn=RSTDTDT&groupCode=CDTSWE&arrivaldate=2022-06-17&departuredate=2022-06-19&cid=OM,WW,HILTONLINK,EN,DirectLink&fromId=HILTONLINKDIRECT
https://www.hilton.com/en/book/reservation/deeplink/?ctyhocn=RSTDTDT&groupCode=CDTSWE&arrivaldate=2022-06-17&departuredate=2022-06-19&cid=OM,WW,HILTONLINK,EN,DirectLink&fromId=HILTONLINKDIRECT
https://www.regionsix.org/
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singing both national anthems (Oh Canada, The 

Star Spangled Banner ï Joni Bescos version) ï 

make sure you have learned these as well.   

Chorus Leaders: 

A reception with Joan and chorus leaders is at 5 

pm on Saturday.  Please RSVP to 

susank5678@gmail.com. 

Donôt miss this wonderful event.  If you do, we 

will have much of it recorded, but it wonôt be 

same if you arenôt there in person! 

Susan Krisnik, Region 6 Team Leader 

 

Changes on the RMT  

Submitted by Lori Scott 

Outgoing Communications Coordinator 

I am pleased to 

announce that our 

region has a new 

Communications 

Coordinator.  Carol 

Morgan, of Sounds of 

Superior Chorus, has 

been participating on 

the Regional 

Management Team for 

the past year in the role 

of Canada Liaison.  

Carol has now agreed to take on the role of 

Communications Coordinator. Carol is a very 

involved, long-time Sweet Adeline with all the 

skills needed to serve RMT well.  A retired 

executive assistant, 

Carol is currently 

president of her chorus.  She has sung in 

quartets, been a YWIH leader and served her 

own chorus on the Board, Music Team, Section 

Leader, Show Chair, Chorus Newsletter, By-

laws Chair, Webmaster, the list goes on!  Please 

send her a warm welcome at 

communications@region6.org. 

There will be some re-structuring of 

responsibilities within the RMT.  Membership 

Coordinator, Linda Rubis, will take on day-to-

day upkeep of the Regional Directory and 

member-related functions of the Region 6 

website, including keeping email distribution 

lists up to date.  Marketing Coordinator, Molly 

Robertson will take on major responsibility for 

the Region 6 website as a primary marketing 

tool.  Finance Coordinator, Audra Freeman will 

work with Molly to manage financial aspects of 

the website.  Carol Morgan will post meeting 

minutes and post general messages.   

As for me, Lori Scott, I am grateful to have had 

the experience of serving on the RMT these past 

four years.  I met so many wonderful women in 

our region and beyond because of my 

involvement with the RMT.  I feel so much 

more an integral part of the region than I did 

before.  I thank Mary Lou Kudela, who 

nominated me and persuaded me that I was 

óRMT materialô when I wasnôt sure.  I thank 

Linda Rubis, the Communications Coordinator 

before me, for her thorough and patient training, 

that enabled me to hit the ground running when I 

started.  And I thank all the members of the 

RMT who have been a delight to work with and 

have become my friends. 

Lest you think you may lose touch with me now, 

never fear.  I have agreed to 

stay involved on the Region 

6 Support Team by 

continuing to serve as the 

Regional Measures Editor, 

a task I thoroughly enjoyed 

as the Communications 

Coordinator.  So, a partial 

farewell, I bid you.  And I 

encourage anyone to 

volunteer to serve on the 

RMT in the future. 

Carol Morgan 

Lori Scott 

mailto:susank5678@gmail.com
mailto:communications@region6.org
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Region 6 Virtual 

Convention/Contest  

Submitted by Shirley Christie 

Competition Coordinator 

My thanks to all who chose to participate in the 

chorus and quartet contests.  Every competitor 

presented an enjoyable package and hopefully 

enjoyed this totally different experience.  Letôs 

hope we never have to go through this again ï it 

was an extreme challenge coordinating the 

various aspects of a virtual contest.  Molly 

Robertson was awesome at guiding the 

contestants through the Dropbox process.   

Congratulations to Spirit of Harmony who will 

represent Region 6 at the 2023 chorus contest in 

Louisville and Spice at the 2022 quartet contest 

in Phoenix.  We know they will do Region 6 

proud.  Letôs hope we have a good 

representation of regional people to cheer on 

these two special groups. 

My personal thanks to the RMT for entrusting 

me with this contest.  Bottom line was it was 

kind of fun and one of those ñyou learn how to 

do new things every dayò and thankfully, with 

the help of my sidekick, Pat, and Molly we got it 

done.   

In harmony, 

Shirley Christie 

 

 

2022 Region 6 Quartet Champions - Spice Quartet 

 

  

2022 Region 6 Chorus Champions - Spirit of Harmony Chorus 
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Membership 

Recognition and 

Celebration for 2022  

Submitted by Linda Rubis, Region 6 

Membership Coordinator 

What a year it has been for the members of 

Region 6.  It has been such a challenge to 

continue maintaining membership in each 

chorus.  The loss of members has been the norm 

for all choruses over all Sweet Adeline regions, 

but we are finally able to begin to come back to 

live rehearsals with limitations depending on 

each chorusôs situation.  Some are still 

struggling but working hard to keep their 

membership to a level to recharter. 

One very positive event is the recognition of 

members through the Women of Note selection 

by each chorus.  All but one chorus submitted 

the name of a chorus member that made a 

difference the past year.  Certificates were 

prepared and sent to each chorus for presentation 

to that very valuable member. 

Another event for members is the recognition of 

their years of membership with SAI.  We review 

the SAI database identify member from 5 to 60 

years in 5-year increments.  Longevity 

Certificates are prepared and sent to each chorus 

for presentation or Chapter At Large member.  

We were pleased to recognize 90 members with 

award certificates.  A presentation and highlight 

of member Longevity will presented at the 

SASS Music school June 17 in Rochester. 

Special recognition goes to our 50, 55 and 60 

year members.  Be sure to congratulate and 

show your gratitude for their lifetime of service: 

60 Year Members: 

Gayle Wharton 

Zora Burnham 

Mary Dick 

 

55 Year Members: 

Marcia Starnes 

Barbara Harvey 

 

50 Year Members: 

Kay Preller 

Marlaine Stevens 

Janet Johnson 

Mary Johnson 

Anne Stickler 

Sandra Bergersen  

 

Sad News - It is also with great sadness that we 

share the loss of two choruses in our region. 

Twin Forks Chorus:    Twin Forks chorus, 

located in Grand Forks, ND has made the 

decision to dissolve effective April 30, 2022.  If 

you know members of that chorus, be sure to 

reach out and let them know they will be missed.  

You can also send an email to: Shirley Kieffer,  
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skieffer@gra.midco.net who is handling the 

process of dissolving.  We wish them well. 

RiverCity Harmony Chorus :  We have also 

received notice that RiverCity Harmony Chorus 

located in Yankton, SD, will also be dissolving.  

They no longer have a director and the number if 

members to too low to recharter.  Details and 

dates have not been shared at this time.  If you 

know members of this chorus, be sure to reach 

out and let them know we are thinking of them, 

and they will be missed.  You can also contact: 

Marlene Herman at: 

meherman1@goldenwest.net. 

I am very excited to share that SAI will be 

launching a membership recruitment initiative, 

Ignite the Sound, on June 6, 2022! 

  

This will be a year-long campaign, that will 

include new Retention and Recruitment web 

pages on the Sweet Adelines International 

website. These pages will have important 

documents to support chorus activities, helpful 

articles and videos from chapters to share 

information on a chorus-to-chorus level.  Be 

sure to watch for more information in the 

coming weeks. 

 

We look forward to the coming year and a 

positive outlook for our quartets, choruses and 

each individual member.  Hoping to see many of 

you at the SASS Music school in Rochester, MN 

June 17-18, 2022.  It will be a fun and 

informative weekend and an opportunity to 

reconnect with our Sweet Adeline sisters. 

 

Memorial Gifts  

Two long-time Sweet Adelines from Lake 

Country Chorus, Jeanette Braastad and Mary 

Ann Karrick , passed away last fall.  Their 

chorus collected money in their memory.  Lake 

Country generously donated $50 for each of 

these ladies, as a memorial gift to Region 6.  

Thank you to Lake Country Chorus for your 

kind donation. 

Attn: Director 

Certification Program 

(DCP) participants:  

Submitted by Linda Wetterlin 

 

Did you spot the DCP update in the recent 

Quarter Note publication from International? It 

reminded us that they're updating Mods 3 & 7 

and also creating a brand new Mod 11 on 

Performance - all coming soon! 

If any participant wishes to test on any module 

anytime via Zoom or at the upcoming in-person 

Director Development/Sweet Adelines Summer 

School (DD/SASS) event, please let me know to 

schedule a time. 

Anyone interested in learning more about either 

the Director or Arranger Certification Programs 

can contact me anytime! Please visit Sweet 

Adelines International website under 

Certification Programs for full details. 

Linda Wetterlin, Region 6 Director Certification 

Program and ACP Coordinator  

scrappin.bari@yahoo.com  

651-216-7670 talk or text 

 

 

mailto:skieffer@gra.midco.net
mailto:meherman1@goldenwest.net
https://webmail.centurylink.net/modern/calendar/day/1654528689084
https://www.regionsix.org/dbpage.php?pg=CelebrationandEducationEvent
https://www.regionsix.org/dbpage.php?pg=CelebrationandEducationEvent
https://sweetadelines.com/education/certification-programs
mailto:scrappin.bari@yahoo.com
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Is My Song Admissible  

for Performance?  

Submitted by Judy Weipert 

Region 6 Faculty 

So you have heard about the 

Song Assessment process 

that Sweet Adelines 

International has instituted, 

and you aren't sure how to 

go about finding out if your 

chorus/quartet songs are 

approved for performance.  

Here's a short course to get 

you started. 

It's important to know that songs need to be on 

the approved list for performance at contest (and 

for the public in general).  If a song that hasn't 

met the criteria is performed at contest, the 

contestant could be disqualified.  In order to 

keep that from happening, the contestant must 

file paperwork ahead of time to assure that their 

song is admissible.  Until then, however, we can 

check to see if our songs are on the approved 

list. Here are the steps to follow to check that 

out: 

¶ Log onto the Sweet Adelines International 

website. 

¶ Highlight the ñEducationò heading. 

¶ From the drop down list under 

ñEducation,ò choose ñDEI Member 

Resourcesò and click  on that. 

¶ Under that you will find ñSong 

Assessment Tool.ò  Click on that. 

¶ Under the heading ñHow It Worksò click 

on ñFirst Stepò (View the Song Evaluation 

Database.) 

¶ The Database shows the last date it was 

updated and lists all the songs that have 

been evaluated.  You will see the 

Arranger, whether the song is Admissible 

or not, and a link to show research that has 

been done on the song. 

¶ If your song is on the list and is shown to 

be admissible under that particular 

arranger, you're good! 

It has been suggested that you check on your 

competition songs first, and then dig into your 

complete repertoire.  The database is quite large 

by now (as of May 10, 2022, there were 2003 

listings), and it is likely your song has already 

been approved. 

If the song is NOT 

listed, go to the next 

steps.  Be sure to read 

through everything 

before submitting a 

song through the tool for the first time.  You are 

going to need to be ready to answer a few 

questions: Your full name; email address; 

quartet/chorus; region; style of the song (ballad, 

uptune, swing, etc.); year the song was written; 

who was the lyricist and composer; link to the 

original song; history of the song.  Once you 

begin your submission process, save your work 

because you will not be able to go back to the 

beginning.   

Remember, Region 6 has lots of help for you if 

you need it;  Under the Region 6 website 

Members section, Teaching Resources, you will 

find Kay Bromert's Zoom session detailing the 

process.  Our Director Coordinator, Megan 

Argall, will also be happy to help you.  

Whatever you do, don't give up!  It might seem 

like a daunting task at first, but chances are your 

arrangement will be on the list, and if it isn't, 

you are just a few steps away from success!  

Change will not come if we wait for some 

other person or some other time.  We are 

ǘƘŜ ƻƴŜǎ ǿŜΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǿŀƛǘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊΦ  ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ 

the change that we seek. 

-Barack Obama 
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What to Look for In An 

Arrangement  

Submitted by Heather Johnston, Fox Valley 

Director and Education Faculty 

As I was looking for ideas for this article I came 

across a hand-out for an IES class presented by 

Suzy Lobaugh so thought I would share some of 

the information I found in it. 

ñSingabilityò Guidelines ï when looking at a 

new song here are some things to consider: 

Overview of the song: 

¶ Range ï individual voice parts and 

overall range of the song.   Will they be 

comfortable and/or achievable for your 

chorus members? 

¶ Meter ï simple or complex.   What can 

your chorus members handle? 

¶ Logical part line flow (voice leading) 

¶ Places to breathe (especially on 

embellishments) ï this can be very 

critical for smaller choruses 

¶ Melodic/lyric interest ï is the melody 

memorable? 

¶ Open vowels, singable consonants.    

Are the held moments on 

vowels your members 

sing confidently, or are 
they vowels you want 

them to become 

successful with?  

Intro and/or verse: 

¶ Establish the mood of the song 

¶ Grab attention ï create interest in whatôs 

to come and sets up the story 

Embellishments: 

¶ Add interest and excitement 

¶ Fill empty spaces judiciously ï places 

where accompaniment would be 

¶ Provide transportation ï connection 

between phrases 

¶ Key changes ï add momentum, 

excitement 

Tag: 

¶ Provides satisfying finish; summarize 

and/or brings the song full circle 

¶ Repeat the ñpunch line/message/gistò 
 
 
 

New Song on the 

Websit e 
Submitted by Lori Scott 

 

Generations of Love 

by Jennifer Palus and Jen Cooke 

Sweet Adelines International recently 

announced that Jennifer Palus and Jen Cooke 

have generously made sheet music and learning 

tracks for ñGenerations of Loveò available for 

free to Sweet Adelines.  The song can be 

obtained from SAI and is also available on the 

Region 6 website under Members> Songs.  
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Faculty News  

Submitted by Cheryl Helm 

Faculty Coordinator 

Region 6 faculty is an integral part of our 

Chapter Visit Program.  We have 2 faculty 

members who have blessed us with their time, 

knowledge, and love of the region, choruses, and 

a love of music harmony. 

It is with sadness that they are leaving the 

faculty but filled with joy as to where their new 

journeys will lead them! 

Bettina Schramm: 

In 2007, Bettina 

moved to Minnesota 

and immediately 

became involved in 

the region.  She 

joined City of Lakes 

and started with 

leadership positions 

within the chorus. 

She soon followed with becoming the Regional 

Membership Coordinator on the RMT.  She told 

me her ñproudest accomplishment was when she 

was accepted as a regional faculty member in 

November of 2019ò.  As a faculty member, 

Bettina has coached choruses, advised them with 

thoughtful advice, and written education 

programs with other faculty members for the 

chapter visit program.  She has been an asset to 

the region and we will miss her.   

Bettina will be moving to Michigan to be closer 

to family and her grandbabies.  (There is a new 

baby on the way!)  She says,òI will definitely 

keep singing and will check out Sweet Adeline 

opportunities in Michigan.ò  Good luck, Bettina, 

on your new and fun journey!!! 

Mary Lou Kudela :  

To understand what a 

busy lady Mary Lou has 

been in our region, 

requires a trip down 

memory lane: 

Mary Lou was an 

International 

Administrative Faculty Trainee in 1983 and 

went on to achieve International Faculty status.  

The same year, Region 6 Board of Directors 

approved the concept of a Regional 

Administrative Faculty ñRAFò for Region 6.  

RAF was to function as a Standing Committee 

on the Board of Directors and its purpose was to: 

¶ Provide administrative education 

¶ Communicate Sweet Adeline policies 

¶ Develop and outline for a chapter visit 

program and develop approved scripts 

¶ Teach classes at regional weekends 

¶ Encourage a positive image 

¶ Stress smooth chapter administrative 

operation 

¶ Be a resource of administrative and 

leadership information 

As chairman of the RAF Committee, Bonnie 

Rust, was tasked with the responsibility of 

selecting a first rate faculty.  Mary Lou was one 

of the first people selected to be a member of the 

Regional Administrative Faculty for Region 6 

and their first meeting was on June 14th, 1984.  

She served on this faculty for 38 years. 

Mary Lou was the Regent (Regional President) 

of Region 6 for 2 years, from 1985 to 1987.  She 

later served on the DMA , ñDirector of Musical 

Activitiesò, Faculty.  By this time she was a 

Certified International Faculty member. 

Mary Lou served as Faculty Resource 

Coordinator for the DMA Faculty until 1999 at 

which time the regional leadership positions of 
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ñRegentò and ñDMAò were terminated, when 

the governance of Region 6 changed to a 

Management Team. 

The original idea to form an administrative 

faculty was obviously successful as we have had 

an active ñChapter Visit Programò for almost 40 

years.  Mary Louôs expertise in so many areas 

has been one of the reasons it has been so 

successful!  She has willingly shared her 

amazing teaching and leadership skills with the 

faculty, choruses, and anyone who meets her!  

Thank you for your dedication!  (History 

provided by Bonnie Rust) 

Mary Lou told me her retirement plans are to 

keep singing, travel, and spend more time with 

her grandchildren.  She also did say she will still 

attend regional events.  Enjoy your new journey! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chapter Visit Program 

for 2022 -2023  

Submitted by Cheryl Helm 

Chapter Visit Coordinator 

Region 6 Chapter Visit Program is almost ready 

to travel to your area!  The plan is for in person 

visits, ñHOORAYò, and we can still offer Zoom 

visits when they are needed.  One change is the 

Region will provide 3 visits paid for by the 

Region.  To quote Bonnie Rust, 

ñYou need to have visits 1 and 

2 before you can have visit  

#3!ò  (Faculty Humor?)  

Seriously, we are as excited as 

you to come and visit and 

hearocyou sing!  The second change to our visit 

program will be a time of connection, instead of 

an education class.  After not connecting in 

person for 2 years, we thought we would be of 

more help to discuss and assess with your chorus 

as to your needs, and what the faculty and region 

can do to help you with areas that are important 

to you.  Within that connection time, we will be 

able to bring some ideas about recorded events 

available on the Regional website for you to use 

for further education.   Two Faculty members 

will attend your coaching visit, one musical and 

one administrative.  Keep in mind that most of 

the Faculty can coach in both areas, but each of 

us has chosen which area we feel we are more 

proficient in.   

Fun changes to the visit program and we are 

ready to roll.   I will bring Chapter Visit 

materials for the Directors and Presidents/Team 

Leaders to SASS.  If these leaders are not there, 

please have someone from your chorus come 

and get the materials. Otherwise, materials will 

be mailed.   Looking forward to seeing all of you 

at SASS.  

Remember to breathe.  

It is after all, the 

secret of life. 

-Gregory Maguire 



 [Type here]  

10 
 

Sounds of Superior  

Submitted by Sharron Kershaw 

Congratulations to all those who participated in 

the first ever virtual competition.  It was not 

quite the same as being there but it was great to 

see the performances and hear those chords 

ringing.  A big shout out to all those who 

worked so hard putting this presentation 

together.   

With spring emerging after a hard long winter 

and most covid restrictions being lifted, it feels 

like a ñcoming outò of epic proportions.  We are 

so happy to be practicing in person again and 

back on the risers.   Itôs so exciting to have an 

ñupcoming eventsò list forming.  We are holding 

a guest night on May 16 and look forward to 

meeting future chorus members.  At the end of 

May we are participating in the Hike for 

Hospice, it will be amazing to sing out in the 

community again.   

Members participated in a Mother's Day tribute 

video, with a special message to the mothers of 

Ukraine. The message was viewed by over 2 

thousand people on YouTube. The power of 

Sweet Adelines and music!  

With things getting back to ñnormalò we are 

focusing on our repertoire and our two 

competition songs.  Dare we dream of an in 

person competition next spring?  An in person 

wind down party?  Coaching in the fall?  A fall 

show?  The possibilities are endless!   

 

 

 

Who you are 

tomorrow begins with 

what you do today. 

 

-Tim Fargo 
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Sound Cascade  

Submitted by Mary Remmark 

Sound Cascade Chorus has been working on our 

repertoire of songs as we welcome new 

members to our chorus. Our focus has been on 

rehearsing ñThe Star-Spangled Bannerò for our 

two upcoming performances at Canaries 

baseball games this upcoming season/summer.  

Our recent additions include Carol as a lead, 

Vicki as a lead and Carole as a tenor.  We are so 

happy to have new members that are excited to 

be part of our barbershop harmony.  We were 

surprised in January 2022 at the unexpected 

resignation of our previous director.  Since then, 

we have been working with a wonderful lady 

named Carol (yes, one of our new members) to 

move her into the position of our new director.  

We enjoy her spirit, 

her kindness, and her 

dedication to learning 

the art of barbershop 

directing.   She has 

undertaken a lot by 

learning our songs, 

the barbershop style 

of directing, and our 

style of singing and 

learning. 

We have been 

enjoying our time 

learning together.  Recently we completed a 

fundraiser called the 50/50 marble drawing.  Our 

lucky winner, of a sum of $130.00, was Mary 

Remmark (see picture.)  

A wonderful tradition of our monthly luncheon 

continues with delicious sandwiches, drinks, and 

desserts being served by our members.  We are 

blessed with the leadership of Ladene who 

makes sure that we have coffee and other 

essential items for our monthly luncheons. 

 

We want to thank two special ladies in our 

region who led us through our difficult transition 

from being without a director to recruiting a new 

director. Those two ladies are Bettina Schramm 

and Judy Weipert.  Bettina met with our board 
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and gave us much-needed encouragement and 

hints in our search for a new director.   She was 

kind, supportive, and kept us moving in a 

positive direction.  Judy has counseled our board 

about director contracts and many other aspects 

of recruiting/training a new director. Judy also 

invited Carol and members of our chorus to visit 

at a recent Spirit of Harmony Chorus rehearsal.  

You ladies are very special to us.   

We had an election to elect a new six-member 

board of directors.   These ladies include 

Audrey, Kandi, Karen, Lerae, Karen, and 

Donna. We were to have an installation banquet 

on Thursday, May 12th.   That was postponed 

due to a nasty storm in Sioux Falls that night.  

The storm included winds up to 78 miles per 

hour with many residents losing electricity for 

40 hours or more. 

We are sending greetings to all ladies of Region 

6.  We appreciate your support and the 

educational opportunities that you provide for all 

of us. 

Affinity hits the jackpot!  

Submitted by Judy Weipert 

Affinity is thrilled with our second-place 

medals!  After two canceled competitions, many 

zoom rehearsals, including a zoom coaching 

session with Scott Kvigne, and finally some in 

person rehearsals, we recorded our competition 

video in March with our only audience the 

cameraman (Gaylene's husband Greg).  Talk 

about surreal!  Our competition viewing party 

was not without incident either, because the 

venue lost power right in the middle of our 

performance!  Fortunately, we were able to hear 

the contest results!!  Spirit of Harmony's 

championship chorus win along with their 

Division A win was just icing on the cake!  

We have also been lucky to share the stage this 

spring with our barbershopper friends from West 

Central Connection in Willmar, Minnesota, 

along with men's quartets St. Croix Crossing and 

Kordal Kombat. There is nothing quite like 

barbershop audiences!  They made us feel so 

very welcome! 

 

Gaylene and Marcia have been lucky this month 

too, becoming grandmas once again!  And 

Affinity has been asked to sing at the wedding of 

two of our chorus members.  Blessings all 

around! 

We are all looking forward to attending our 

regional celebration and SASS!  It's been too 

long since we have seen everyone and shared a 

song or two! 
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Spirit of Harmony 

Honors Members  

Submitted by Judy Weipert 

Spirit of Harmony Chorus met on Monday, May 

16, for their annual awards and officer 

installation banquet at The Hutt in Arnolds Park. 

The chorus had a great time visiting, eating 

together, and of course, they did a little singing! 

They took time during the banquet to honor 

several members of the chorus. 

Spirit of Harmony would like to recognize their 

Woman of Note and their Sweet Adeline of the 

Year. 

   

The Woman of Note award 

goes to a member who has 

made a significant or 

noteworthy contribution to her 

chorus within the past year.  

She is someone who embodies 

the spirit of Sweet Adelines 

and displays dedication to her 

chorus. This year the Spirit of Harmony has 

selected Shirleen Helgeson as our 2022 Woman 

of Note.  Shirleen is a retired nurse from 

Emmetsburg and has been a member of the 

chorus since 2007.  Shirleen is a member of the 

Spirit of Harmony Board of Directors and serves 

as Ways and Means Chair.  Shirleen's can-do 

attitude along with her volunteer's mindset make 

her an easy choice for this year's Woman of 

Note. 

 

The 2022 Sweet Adeline of 

the Year award went to a 

member who has contributed 

over and beyond to the chorus 

over the past year.  This year's 

award went to Erika 

Wachholz.  Erika is a 

Financial Advisor with 

Ameriprise, lives in Spencer, and has been a 

member of Spirit of Harmony since 2019.  Erika 

exudes positivity, exceptional kindness, 

generosity, and honesty.  While she hasn't been a 

member for long, she has shown true leadership 

and compassion, taking on the role as president 

of the Board of Directors in the midst of a 

pandemic, and who has been described as a good 

listener, providing great feedback and clear 

direction.  She is always the first person to 

volunteer wherever she is needed and her 

cheerful demeanor and welcoming attitude make 

her a friend to all.  

 

The board of directors was also installed. They 

recognized that these ladies are the unsung heros 

of the chorus! Without their efforts throughout 

the year our chorus would indeed be lost! Thank 

you so much! Officers are: President - Erika 

Wachholz, Spencer; Vice-President/Membership 

- Lori Harms, Lake Park; Secretary - Jeanne 

Burns, Spencer; Treasurer - Sally Bohmer, 

Estherville; Ways and Means - Shirleen 

Helgeson, Emmetsburg and Publicity - Mary 

Lou Foster, Spirit Lake.  

Membership awards were given to milestone 

members.  5-Year Awards were given to Lori 

Harms, Lake Park and Dianne Elton, Spirit 

Lake. 15-Year Awards were given to Jen 

Brezinski, Marshall, MN, Shirleen Helgeson, 

Emmetsburg and Marlys Stahly, Lake Park and 

35-Year Awards were given to Diane Lockard 

and Linda Rubis, both of Spirit Lake. 

The evening ended with a very special award ï 

The Spirit of Harmony Legacy Award, presented 

to their two charter members, Eyleen Anderson 

and Dianne Franker. Dianne was the very first 

president of the chorus and both Eyleen and 

Dianne served on the Board of Directors many 

times. When the only tenor of the chorus wasn't 

able to go to contest, Dianne, at the last minute, 

learned the tenor part to one of the songs so they 

could compete at contest. Dianne is also 

remembered for her beautiful rendition of 

Moonlight Sonata on the keyboard at one of 

their shows while wearing a medical boot.  

Nothing can keep her from performing! Eyleen 

has collected every show program and video 

since our inception along with all the 

competition photos, which were used in the 

lobby of the Sami Center for their anniversary 




